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PSALM 139 V14  

 I praise you because I am fearfully and wonderfully made; your works are wonderful, I know that full well. 

 

 
 
Dear Parents and Carers 
  
SATS  
 
We are extremely proud of our Year 6 children who completed their SATS tests last week.  All the children 
approached their tests with maturity and positivity.  They arrived at school early each day of the SATS to share a 
special breakfast with their friends, run by Mrs Cox, which set them up for the day.  We are looking forward to 
hearing how they have done later on in July.  In the meantime, there is still so much planned for all the children to 
look forward to!  Year 6 are already rehearsing for their summer production and are making a start on their 
enterprise project.   
We are also delighted with our Year 2 children who have been working extremely hard and have carried out their 
SATS during the month of May.  Well done children, you have all been a credit to your families and your teachers.  
 
KS1 moderation 
  
We have been informed that we will be receiving an external moderation of our KS1 writing. External moderations 
are run by the local authority so they can be sure that our school’s moderation procedures are secure.  Since my 
arrival in 2014 we have been moderated externally every year for either EYFS (Early Years), Key Stage 1 (Y2) or KS2 
(Y6)! We are confident in the skills of the moderators and their professional relationships with the school and are of 
course very confident in our own teachers! The moderation will be held in the first week of June. We are looking 
forward to showcasing the school and its excellent practice!  
 
Summer Garden Party – Saturday 15th June 
 
We are really looking forward to our annual Summer Garden Party which we will be holding this year on Saturday 
June 15th. The event starts at 12 noon and all are welcome to come along. If you are one of our new parents or 
carers please do join us. This event helps support the school and is a great way to meet other families. There is 
always a lot to look forward to and much fun to be had for all. Watch this space for more details from the PTFA who, 
as ever, have been working hard throughout the year. Thanks to the class Angels for all their work so far. Do 
remember if you aren't able to help on a regular basis, you are all members of our PTFA and offers of help to set up 
or set down or run a stall would be most welcome.  If you would like to offer help please contact Sophie or Louise 
our PTFA Co- Chairs. I know they would be delighted to hear from you!  
 
Nut allergies 

 

Please remember Nutfield Church is a ‘nut free’ school.  All food sent into school and on trips with the children: 
packed lunches and all snacks, including ‘birthday sweets’ must be free from nuts or traces of nuts.  Thank you for 
your cooperation.  
 
Anti-Bullying Partnership Summer Term Meeting 

As you may know, at Nutfield Church we have a fantastic group of children (Lily, Seb, George, Maddie, Lucas and 

Amelie) and adults (Mrs Benjamin, Mrs Bainbridge, Miss Fleming, Mrs Vorster, Mrs Bellamy, Mrs Hargreaves-

McCallum and Mrs Hickey) who comprise our Anti-Bullying partnership.  The next meeting of the adult partnership 

will take place on Tuesday 11th June at 2pm.  If you would like to attend the meeting, please do let Mrs Benjamin or 

the school office know.   



 

Sparkfish THINK! Space  
 
We are delighted to be welcoming Christian organisation Sparkfish back to run their annual THINK! Space for us.  

Sparkfish helps schools provide space in the curriculum for spiritual development. The team will convert our 

Southwark room into a special space for students to reflect, wonder, ponder and, if they wish, pray.  THINK! draws 

on rich Christian traditions of reflection and prayer in an open and inclusive way. It is a place for quiet, but not for 

stillness. It is set up with activities to engage minds and hearts with questions there isn’t usually time to ask: about 

life’s origins and meaning, human values and relationships. Sparkfish will be running workshops on 5, 6 and 7th June 

for all the children and staff in the school.   

 
Lent Call  
 
Today, Year 4 have represented the school by travelling up to Southwark Cathedral, near London Bridge to take part 
in a very special annual celebration of the Bishop of Southwark’s Lent Call.  This is an opportunity for pupils across 
the diocese to come together to celebrate the fundraising efforts of schools across the diocese of Southwark in 
support of a range of causes worldwide, including the projects in Zimbabwe which Bishop Ignatius talked about 
when he visited us earlier this year.  
 
Music Concert 
 
On 11th July, we will hold our annual music concert.  We are very much looking forward to showcasing a wealth of 
musical talent from across the school!  Miss Mitchell, Miss Johnston and Mrs Cordey are in charge of arranging 
auditions and putting together the programme for the evening. If your child is interested in performing at the 
concert and would like to put their name forward, please do speak to one of the ladies.       
 
Spaces in Turtles 
 
Please be aware there are currently Turtles places available before and after school. Please contact the school by 
email on info@nutfield.surrey.sch.uk if you are interested in obtaining a place for your child.   
£5.50 for the morning session (7.45 - 8.45 am) 
£11.00 for the afternoon session (3.15 - 5.30 pm) 
 
School Meals - 2nd half Summer Term 
 
School meals remain at £2.30 per day or £11.50 per 5 day week.  Meals should be paid in advance of being taken, i.e. 
on a Monday or at the beginning of the term.  Thank you to all those Parents who pay promptly either online or by 
forwarding their payments to the school office.  It does save the office staff considerable time not having to send out 
payment requests.  The total for the next half term, Wednesday 5th June to Wednesday 24th July is 36 days @ £2.30 
= £82.80.  Your payment can be made through your online account, or by cash or cheque (made payable to Surrey 
County Council) sent to the school office.  If you would like details of how to set up an online account which can be 
used both for school meals and the payment of school trips/uniform, please contact the school office. 
 
Pianist needed 
We are unable to use our usual pianist for our Leavers' Service at the end of the year and are looking for someone to 
play the piano at the service for us. We would like to have someone who would be able to do one or two whole 
school practises in our morning Collective Worships. The service will be held at Christ Church on Friday 19th July at 
1:30pm. If you are able to help please could you speak to Mrs Cox or the school office.  
 
INSET Days 
 
Please be aware that Monday 3rd and Tuesday 4th June are INSET training days for staff only.  We look forward to 
welcoming the children back to school after half term on Wednesday 5th June.  Have a wonderful half term break. 
 
 
Imogen Woods 
Executive Headteacher 
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DIARY DATES 
 

Monday 27th – Friday 31st May 2019 HALF TERM 
 

Monday 3rd June  & Tuesday 4th June 2019 INSET DAY 
 

Wednesday 5th – Friday 7th June 2019 Think! Space (SparkFish) 
 

Friday 7th June 2019 PTFA Wear your own trainers day - bring sweets for the PTFA Summer Garden 
Party 

Friday 7th June 2019  Year R Cake Sale (3.15 pm) 
 

Thursday 13th June 2019  Athletics Championships 
 

Friday 14th June 2019 No Badminton Club (3.15 – 4.15 pm) 
 

Saturday 15th June 2019 
 

PTFA Summer Garden Party (12.00pm – 3.00 pm) 

Tuesday 18th June 2019 Yr R – Visit to Brocketts Farm 
 

Wednesday 19th June 2019 Year R Class Collective Worship (9 am) 
 

Tuesday 25th June 2019 SparkFish Transition Day to secondary school  – Yr 6 
 

Wednesday 26th June 2019 Year 1 Class Collective Worship (9 am) 
 

Thursday 27th June 2019 SPORTS DAY (1 – 3 pm) 
 

Friday 28th June 2019 
 

Year 1 & Year 2 – Visit to Hever Castle 

Friday 28th June 2019 Welcome to EYFS (New Reception Class parents) 
 

Monday 1st – Friday 5th July 2019 Last week of After School Clubs 
 

Tuesday 2nd July 2019 Yr 6 – Secondary School Induction Day 
 

Thursday 4th July 2019 Reserve Sports Day 
 

Thursday 4th July 2019 Year 3 & 4 District Sports (Field) – Lingfield School (4 pm – 6 pm) 
 

Friday 5th July 2019 Welcome to Nutfield Church School (New Reception Class parents) 
 

Friday 5th July 2019 Move up afternoon – all classes 
 

Friday 5th July 2019  School Reports go out 
 

Tuesday 9th July 2019 KS 2 – School Production (6 – 7.30 pm) 
 

Wednesday 10th July 2019 KS 2 – School Production (6 – 7.30 pm) 
 

Wednesday 10th July 2019  Year 3 & 4 District Sports (Field Reserve) – Lingfield School (4 pm – 6 pm)  
 

Thursday 11th July 2019 Open Evening (3.15  - 5.30 pm) 
 

Thursday 11th July 2019 Music Concert (6 – 7 pm) 
 

Wednesday 17th July 2019 Art Exhibition (3.15 – 5.30 pm) 
 

Thursday 18th July 2019 
 

Year 6  Leavers’ Service Southwark Cathedral 

Friday 19th July 2019 Leavers’ Service – Christ Church (1.30 – 2.30 pm) 
 

Tuesday 23rd July 2019  Year 6 Pilgrimage  
 



Wednesday 24th July 2019  
 

END OF TERM (3.15 pm) 
 

 

 

INSET Days 2018/19 

Tuesday 4th September 2018 

Thursday 3rd January 2019 

Friday 4th January 2019 

Monday 3rd June 2019  

Tuesday 4th June 2019 

 

 

 

Dress Up Days 2019 

Friday 7th June 2019: Wear trainers (bring sweets for the PTFA Summer Garden Party Tombola) 

 

INSET Days 2019/20 

Wednesday 4th September 2019 

Monday 7th October 2019 

Monday 4th November 2019 

Monday 6th January 2020 

Monday 1st June 2020 


